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CRESWELL PARISH COUNCIL


ANNUAL PUBLIC MEETING

9th May 2022 at 7pm to 7.30pm
Annual Public Meeting held at Stafford North End Community Centre, Holmcroft Road, Stafford ST16 1JG
Attendee’s:

Cllr T Jinks (Chairman)
Cllr N Glover
Cllr C Hastings Cllr Lee Howdle

Clerk, Nikola Evans


The meeting was joined by two members of the public.
Minutes
	1
	Apologies – Cllr Redfern – accepted.

	2
	Minutes of last Meeting – 6th September 2021 – Approved as a true record of the meeting 

	3
	To receive the Chairman’s Annual Report

Residents of Creswell, fellow councillors, ladies and gentlemen and our special guests....

I am delighted on behalf of the Creswell Parish Council to present the Chairs Annual Statement for 2021/22 (up to period May 22)

This year has again been extraordinary in so many ways and in the same way I did last year, I would again like us to take a moment to reflect on our sad losses within the Parish, and to acknowledge the extraordinary effort of the whole community in the efforts it has made in regards to continuing to face not only the continuing pressures of COVID 19 and associated issues, but also recognising current world issues that are affecting so many, including families within our Parish.

During 2022/23. Creswell Parish Council has remained focussed on serving our residents and it has been a busy year. We have had moved with the requirements of key National Guidance and as a result we were thankfully able to reintroduce location-based meetings. We have however, learned from the pandemic and we are continuing to use technology in order to engage and share our meetings with an ever-growing parish.

Thanks to the efforts of our Clerk and my fellow councillors, we have managed to ensure that the Parish Council has remained in financial budget and I feel that we have spent our budget wisely and with careful consideration. Our processes have again received independent external scrutiny from our auditors.

I would also like to take this opportunity to offer thanks to our residents, our councillors and our MPs who have attended our meetings, provided extremely helpful updates and who have helped ensure we have been able to fulfil our commitments as a Parish Council. 

During this year, we have ensured planning applications have been reviewed and managed in line with policy, received and acted upon concerns raised by our residents’ signposting and escalating issues where required. We have worked alongside community groups to continue to tackle issues such as speeding and litter and have ensured that grass verges and islands have been maintained.

In 2022/23 we are seeing lots of development in the Parish. There are new housing estates developing and large business premises being built with associated employment and revenue opportunities. We will continue to support our residents with both existing and these new developments.

As we move forward in 22/23, it is always important for us all to remember the events of the past. We again had the pleasure of arranging the Annual Perrin memorial service and we also paid our respects at the Harry Kerr memorial. (Both of which were very well attended by residents and dignitaries).  I would like to thank all those involved in helping us to remember these historical personal sacrifices that were made in WW2 within our parish. 

It is a privilege and honour to continue to be the Chair of Creswell Parish Council and to work alongside my fellow parish councillors and clerk. We will continue to try and represent our community, making decisions for the good of the wider population and endeavouring to be open honest and transparent in our decisions. 

Thank you to our community for your ongoing support and I hope this report provides assurance and a useful summary of the activity of Creswell Parish Council in this period.



	4
	To receive reports from County/District Councillors (if available) – None attended

	5
	To consider proposals of which written notice has been sent to the Clerk by any elector before the meeting. – None were proposed

	6
	Public Forum

Opportunity for members of the public to raise issues with the Parish Council. The parish council would encourage residents to coordinate any questions to maximise your time.
The following questions were asked by members of the public:

1.  We celebrate Perrin memorial well but do we do anything for the other memorial?
As a parish council we do celebrate both memorials. This years Perrin Memorial will be on 3rd July and a date has yet to be agreed for the Harry Kier Memorial Day.

2. Could the communication strategy be better? Specifically, the new noticeboard at Marston Grange and hybrid meetings.
Negotiations are ongoing for the noticeboard with Taylor Wimpy and we hope to have one soon. We have joined the facebook pages for Marston Grange and Willow Grange. Regarding the hybrid meetings, this was discussed at a previous meeting, costs and attendance from residents were taken into consideration and it was decided that we would not go down this route, however a compromise was made that all meetings be recorded and residents could listen to the meeting by logging onto our website. Questions can be then reported to the clerk. The parish council will continue to find new ways of communication with our parishioner’s.
3. Is there any update on the Strawson’s development?
Strawson’s are waiting for the final pieces of paper work to be completed for them to start the works. A contractor will reinstate the gates and fences as a matter of urgency. We are in contact with them and asking for regular updates. We recognise that the site is becoming overgrown and messy. Clerk to contact Stafford Borough Council and County Council to ask what can be done.


	7
	Meeting closed – The chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 7.35pm


